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Rice Lake 2011 Annual Meeting


 


  Please mark your calendars!  The RLAA annual meeting has been scheduled for May 3 beginning at 6:00 PM, at Sundance Golf & Bowl, 15240 North 113th Avenue in Maple Grove.  This is the same location as last year and has good space for our meeting and convenient parking.  Plan to attend and learn more about plans for improving the quality of Rice Lake.   This is also an opportunity for you to share your ideas regarding how the lake is managed, and to get involved in the process.  Pizza and pop is included if you renew your RLAA membership at the meeting.  Please mention the meeting to your neighbors and friends who enjoy the recreational opportunities associated with Rice Lake.  If we all work together, we can achieve RLAA goals to improve the quality of life Rice Lake provides.  See you there!









































The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and also create credibility and build your organization’s identity among peers, members, employees, or vendors.


First, determine the audience of the newsletter. This could be anyone who might benefit from the information it contains, for example, employees or people interested in purchasing a product or requesting your service.


You can compile a mailing list from business reply cards, customer information sheets, Business cards collected at trade shows, or membership lists. You might consider purchasing a mailing list from a company.


If you explore the Project Gallery, you will find many publications that match the style of your newsletter.


Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish the newsletter and its length. It’s recommended that you publish your newsletter at least quarterly so that it’s considered a consistent source of information. Your customers or employees will look forward to its arrival.











  The Elm Creek Watershed TMDL plan is a 5-year project which began in 2009. Upon it's completion in 2014, the plan will require     various governments and agencies to attain certain water quality goals. At that time, we would hope to see significant improvements in the water quality of our lake as those plans begin to become implemented.


  The 2nd Stakeholders meeting was held on January 20, 2011 at the City Hall in Plymouth. The hosts (Minnesota Pollution Control Agency   and Three Rivers Parks District) explained that much of the data gathering has been completed at this time. The next steps are to evaluate that data and present it to the respective municipalities in preparation for action plans. The Elm Creek Watershed has agreed to be the coordinator for the project to engage the municipalities with the project sponsors. The next Stakeholders meeting will be held on April 20, 2011 at the City Hall in Plymouth.


     You can also find out more information about the watershed and its related plans via these links:


     TMDL Project Plan: � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf�


     Elm Creek Watershed (the website has been recently redesigned):  � HYPERLINK "http://elmcreekwatershed.org/" ��http://elmcreekwatershed.org/�


     Rice Lake Management Plan:  � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake__27-0116__Management_Plan.mht" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake__27-0116__Management_Plan.mht�
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Special Interest Articles:





•	Rice Lake 2011 Annual Meeting





Rice Lake - Slow - No Wake reminder





Watch for a survey to all members coming soon!





Elm Creek TMDL update





The Green Section























Rice Lake 'Impaired Waters' Update





A non-profit organization serving the members of Rice Lake Area Association (RLAA)








4th Quarter 2010





Rice Lake Newsletter





                   Carp Exclosure Project


              Conducted by Freshwater Scientific Services





Project Objectives:


(1) Evaluate the importance of direct carp effects (herbivory and uprooting) vs. indirect carp effects (increased turbidity) in preventing plant growth in Rice Lake


(2) Evaluate whether the survival and growth of selected plant taxa is enhanced in study plots where carp are not present


(3) Assess whether natural sprouting and survival of plants (not planted) from lake


sediments is increased in study plots where carp are not present


(4) Evaluate likely colonizers (native plants from western bay) for nuisance potential Overall, the aim of this study was to assess the impacts that carp removal may have onplants in Rice Lake. This information will help guide future management decisions and foster realistic expectations among lake users.





Project Results


Although direct carp effects appear to be the main factor limiting plant abundance in shallow areas of Rice Lake, carp removal will not be a cure-all for the lake. Given the high nutrient load from Elm Creek and the high internal loading of phosphorus from lake sediments, the lake will likely still be sufficiently fertile, even after carp removal, to maintain a persistent algae-dominated state. However, reductions of carp to <30 lbs/acre would likely promote plant growth in shallow, near-shore areas. This would improve fish habitat and reduce sediment resuspension in shallow near-shore areas, possibly leading to improved water clarity, a more desirable fishery, and modest reductions in the frequency and severity of blue-green algae blooms.





Before conducting a carp removal, the RLAA should ensure that its members have realistic expectations and that they understand the trade-offs involved with such activities (e.g. increased plant density in near-shore areas, possible nuisance plant growth in some areas).


Although Rice Lake will likely persist in an algae-dominated state until nutrients are reduced substantially, shoreline homeowners and RLAA members need to consider how a carp removal and the possible subsequent increases in plant growth may impact current lake uses (e.g. impaired boating or swimming in near-shore areas due to dense plants, improved fishing, improved water clarity, etc.).





  For complete report, visit RLAA Website 'Projects' page.


Zooplankton Study Results


                            Conducted by Freshwater Scientific Services





Project Objectives:


The RLAA is currently considering management options to improve the fishery of Rice Lake. Before implementing any such management options, the RLAA wanted to determine whether the zooplankton population in Rice Lake would provide an adequate source of food to support young fish. The specific objectives of the study were:


(1) Determine what types of large zooplankton were present


(2) Determine the abundance of each type of large zooplankton


(3) Determine the size and estimated biomass of each type of zooplankton


(4) Track seasonal changes in the zooplankton community in 2010





Project Results


Overall, the data indicates that Rice Lake can support a healthy game fish population, once the nuisance fish populations (carp/bullhead) are reduced. 





The results presented in this report will help to guide future management of fish in Rice Lake by informing managers of the food available for young fish. Given the complexity of the interactions between nutrients, water clarity, zooplankton, and fish, it is difficult to predict specific changes that may occur in Rice Lake or what role zooplankton may play in such changes. 





However, research has shown that as nutrients are reduced, shallow lakes become more and more likely to shift to a plant-dominated, clear-water state (Scheffer 2008). Such a shift would have dramatic implications for fisheries and recreation in Rice Lake. Until such a shift occurs, the zooplankton community in Rice Lake will likely remain relatively similar to that observed in 2010.





For complete report, visit RLAA Website 'Projects' page.





2010 Plant Update


During 2010 there was an increase of Curlyleaf Pondweed (CLP) observed, particularly around the West Bay entrance to the main lake as well as the NW shoreline of the main lake.  During the outdoor boating/fishing season, this growth was not considered to be a nuisance. However, it does warrant close attention in the early spring of 2011, when CLP begins to reach a maximum height by early June and then dies off.


If it is determined that CLP is a problem in 2011, the association will pursue efforts to curtail future growth, most likely via a drawdown. The last drawdown during the winter of 2004-2005 seemed to do a good job of holding back growth for at least 5 years.
















































































Project Update 








The RLAA Board of Directors would like to thank Nika Rybinski for her numerous years of service as a board member. Nika recently resigned from the board to concentrate on other priorities outside of RLAA.





Treasury Report








RLAA Financials  (as of 3/1/11)





Assets


  Total Assets        $7,988





Recent 2010 Payments


  2010 Projects        $5,575





Potential 2011 Projects


  Carp Removal       $7,000


  Dredge Channel    $6,000


  CLP Plant Survey  $2,000


   TOTAL (potential) $15,000




















You might think the “Green Section” is about recycling and saving energy?  Or perhaps it is about how to avoid the lake “greening over?”  Well, it’s both.





“GOING GREEN” seems to be more about being responsible to our environment than anything else.  So, how do we “go green” when it comes to Rice Lake?  Here are some tips:





How often do you aerate your lawn?  Golf courses aerate at least once/year.  Maybe they are on to something.  Aerating your lawn opens up the soil to water and nutrients to make it healthier.  I now aerate once every two years, and no longer need to thatch my lawn.  It cost about $100.  In effect, you are recycling your lawn (the plugs) to improve the health of your lawn.  Further, if you have lakeshore, you are helping the lake by minimizing runoff of surface chemicals into the lake.  So, commit to an aeration plan, and help not only your lawn, but Rice 





Phosphorous is one of the largest contributors to algae and poor lake quality.  Do you check to be sure the fertilizer you use is non-phosphorous?  I recently switched to True Green and made sure they use non-phosphorous chemicals, which they do.  





Living on the lake has changed some of my habits regarding being “responsible by nature.”  I used to toss a little salt on my deck, but no longer do since it is in my yard facing the lake.  When I have added dry fertilizer to my spreader, I do it in the garage now so I don’t spill into the yard.  I avoid adding gasoline to my mower on the grass and have a rag ready to wipe up any over spills.  I make sure the shampoo we use on our dog is environmentally safe to avoid pollutants entering the lake.  I’m sure there is more I can do and am always interested in the ideas of others regarding “going green.” 





How does your shoreline look after the ice goes out?  I usually find a bit of trash that has blown across the lake along my shore.  I also have been cleaning up trash from the city shoreline across from my property as a gesture of goodwill.  It doesn’t cost anything and only takes a little time on a weekend, but this is our lake and our environment, and we together can make a difference.





In our last newsletter, we published the following article, that I think does a nice job addressing “going green” at Rice Lake, and bears repeating:





               Top Actions You Can Take for Healthier Lakes and Rivers





     This check list was recently published in the Winter edition of the 'Minnesota Waters' newsletter. 


Leave an unmowed natural area along your shore.


Leave native water plants and fallen trees in the lake for fish habitat.


Keep your septic systems up to code, well maintained and pumped frequently.


Minimize driveways, sidewalks, and mowed lawn areas on your property.


Keep yard waste, pet waste, household and garden chemicals out of the lake.


Get to know your neighbors and help them do the right thing for the lake.


Take part in land-use decisions in your community.


Volunteer for a leadership role in your lake association or river group.





Visit the Minnesota Waters website for this and other info at: (�HYPERLINK "http://www.minnesotawaters.org"��http://www.minnesotawaters.org�) 





Thanks to Larry Bick who contributed this article.    




















Next Board Meeting





When: 


March (to be determined)





Where: Maple Grove Library


      (Conference Room #105)





Visit our website for agenda and please RSVP your attendance!





























RLAA Website Statistics





The 'Green' Section











Rice Lake Survey - Stay tuned for more on a survey coming this Spring!

















       Newsletter Editor____


George Schneider


� HYPERLINK "mailto:dukewolves@yahoo.com" ��dukewolves@yahoo.com�




















Shoreline Erosion Reminder


Shoreline erosion is a major concern for many property owners on both Rice Lake and Elm Creek. The shoreline in many of these areas is fragile and especially susceptible to damage from boating wakes. Since Rice Lake has no public access, it’s easy to see that those of us using the lake for boating activities contribute to the problem. RLAA is investigating the purchase of additional ‘No Wake’ buoy’s, but in the mean time, please be aware of your wake and the damage it causes.  Note that all of Elm Creek is a no wake zone, and that speeds should be limited to 5 mph when going through a channel until you are 100 ft out.















































Rice Lake Winter Projects Cancelled





There were 2 projects RLAA had intended on completing this winter. Both projects had to be pulled for various reasons.


Channel Dredging Project - Cancelled


RLAA and the City of Maple Grove intended on dredging out the entrance to the Boat Ramp Bay (near intersection of Glacier Lane and 87th) this winter. The passage is becoming more filled with sediment and the City offered to assist with resources and funding for the project. This was the 2nd consecutive year where this project was on the winter schedule (last year it was deemed to be insufficient ice thickness to support the heave equipment).


The project required approval by 100% of the adjacent homeowners so the DNR could approve the permit. One of the 4 homeowners did not approve the project due to fears of more shoreline erosion.


The project was pulled since there was not consent among all 4 parties.  





Carp Removal Project - Cancelled


This project was also a carryover from last year, where the association wanted to have a commercial fisherman remove the carp from the lake. It was cancelled last year when we could not get both a contract from the fisherman and approval by the City Parks & Recreation Department for access to the lake across trail property (the cul-de-sac at the south end of Glacier Lane was determined to be the best location for the commercial fisherman to stage a load and removal process).


This winter we were unable to secure a contract from the commercial fisherman so we could plan the project.


Since we know we have a problem with carp in our lake (see the 'Carp Exclosure' article on Page 2), we intend on tackling this project again next winter.











 








New Members Update 








 Weaver Lake - Held annual Polar Plunge during the first week of February. Over $150,000 was donated to the cause for various charities.


 Fish Lake - Spearheading an effort to produce water quality education materials for all residents within the City of Maple Grove. This will be a joint effort between the Lake Associations, Lake Quality Commission, Three Rivers Parks District and the City.


 Eagle Lake - Nothing to report.


 Pike Lake -. Experienced an above average population of carp this past season; will be looking at methods to help reduce that nuisance species. 


Cedar Island Lake - Hopeful for successful results from the DNR-sponsored fish kill conducted last fall. The expectation is for improved water quality and better aquatic plant growth, along with the opportunity to introduce game fish into the lake.


 Edward Lake - Nothing to report.


 Cook Lake - Nothing to report.


 Arbor Lakes - Nothing to report.





A Glance at other local lake happenings














In calendar year 2010 we had 43 paying members with total dues collected of $5,140.00.  Our Bank Balance is $7,988.00 with an outstanding reimbursement of $500.00 from the city for 2010 projects. This will give us a starting balance entering the annual meeting of $8488.00.




















Two (2) projects this past winter had to be cancelled for various reasons. See Page 1 ('Rice Lake Winter Projects Cancelled') for details. Here is an update on other projects conducted in 2010.





























 

















There were no new members/contributors to RLAA since our last edition in November 2010.








Data from Treasurer Rick Stulac













































































About Our Organization…
















































































Continued Story Headline



















































































Back Page Story Headline













































































About Rice Lake Area Association…











�





We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com/" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com/�








Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369





E-Mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ricelakeassoc@comcast.net" ��ricelakeassoc@comcast.net�





RLAA Officers


Rick Stulac (Treasurer)


George Schneider (Secretary)





Board members


Wade Quale


Scott roeglin


Joy roeglin


bill kidder


Larry Bick





Rice Lake Area Association

















Have you visited our website lately at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com�?


  2010 Statistics (September 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010)


  Number of visits to Home Page = 148


  Number of visits to Projects page = 32


  Number of visits to Events page = 28


  Number of visits to Board Meetings page = 15


  Number of visits to Board Info page = 21


  Number of visits to Membership page = 14





 For complete trend detail, go to our Site Statistics web page at: 


    � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/RL_Site_Visits_2010.mht" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/RL_Site_Visits_2010.mht�








RLAA Committees/Task Teams seek more members!!


Join one of our association committees and help determine the future of our lake/creek. 


Membership Team


Lake Management Team


Environmental Team





If you would like to be a part of one of these teams, contact us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net" ��RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net�.

















RLAA is a member of the Minnesota Waters organization (formerly known as Minnesota Lakes and Rivers Council).  We are a non-profit organization. RLAA was formerly known as Rice Lake Homeowners Association, but changed names in the early 1980's when a new development took that name. 

















 





Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369





 





 





 








 





Update by George Schneider











